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SUMMARY 

 
 
 Opening of the conference 

The conference was officially opened by Mr. Krzysztof Kuropieska who wished 
everybody welcome on behalf of the host country. 
 
Pernilla Bergstedt thanked warmly the Polish representatives for hosting the 
conference. 
She noted that Russia had not responded to an invitation to the conference even 
though different approaches have been made.  
Estonia and Latvia had informed the Secretariat that they were not able to attend. 
  
As there were no comments on the report from last year’s conference the report was 
formally accepted. 
The agenda sent to the member states prior to the conference was accepted. 
There were no suggestions to item AOB on the agenda. 
 
 

1. Report from the Secretariat 
Frank Adler Gottlieb, Denmark, gave the Secretariat’s report on what had happened 
during the period since last year. 
Homepage, There has been a change of CMS, which Denmark has paid for. A 
shared economy among member states will be discusses under the item MoU. 
The Secretariat will contact the member states for updates and contact persons. 
No meetings in working groups have been held since last year. 
 

2.  HELCOM 
As has been circulated to members, the President on behalf of the BPAC applied for 
observer status at Helcom Maritime. The application was approved, and she attended 
a meeting in November. At this meeting, a working group, Experts of Safety of 
Navigation, was established, the aim of which is to create a forum on enhancing 
navigational safety through regional cooperation. The group will meet once a year, 
and HELCOM observers can participate. 
The next Helcom meeting will be held in October/November. 
Interested parties are welcome to contact Pernilla Bergstedt for detailed information 
from the meetings mentioned. 
 
 

3. Revision of Res. A 480 and Res. A 486 
The President forwarded a revision of the two resolutions on the IMO-NAV meeting. 
The International Chamber of Shipping and some other flag states were concerned 
about the aspect of risk assessments and did not find the Annex 1 acceptable for 
captains not engaging a deep-sea pilot, as they would be blamed in case of an 
accident. 
The transparency of what is going on is difficult; the resolutions are not a problem, 
only the Annex.  
 
 

4. PAF/Pilotage Authorities Forum 
Frank Gottlieb told that the guidelines outlined by PAF and presented at the PAF 
meeting in May had been rejected as guidelines, but accepted as a report. He 
expressed the wish that more countries would participate and invited the delegates to 
the meeting in October, as it is an open session. On the agenda will be e.g. ISPO, 
accident reports, language and maybe E-navigation. 
Duncan Glass suggested those work programmes are send to groups like this. Frank 
Gottlieb will bear that in mind. 
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5. Module BPAC education for deep-sea pilots 

Monica Sundklev presented version 0.2 of the Module BPAC education and regretted 
that time had not allowed her to make a complete revision. She expressed the need 
for delegates to actively support the work in the period until the next conference, in 
order to make it possible to present a final paper in 2013. 
The President stressing that the document should be a joint effort asked for 
volunteers to assist Monica Sundklev in the work. The response from the members 
was very positive. 
Denmark stressed that a joint module course for deep-sea pilots among other things 
would support a more frequent performance of courses. 
 
Concerning education, Denmark expressed a wish to divide the area into West and 
East of Bornholm, i.e. a more comprehensive education including pilotage in ice 
conditions in the area East of Bornholm. 
 
It was decided that the work ahead should be done by mail correspondence. 
The possibility of performing a trial course should be discussed at the next meeting 
when presenting the final paper. 
 
Sweden informed that they have received inquiries from persons outside the Baltic 
Sea and from ship owners about issuing of Red Cards. 
 
 

6. Port of departure Rule - from a legal perspective 
The PSP delegates expressed their wish to hold onto this rule. 
Germany, Elfriede Reif, rmade a short report with reference to the freedom of 
establishment, set out in Article 49 of the Treaty and the freedom to provide cross 
border services, which is essential to the effective functioning of the EU Internal 
Market. Good arguments will be needed to keep the PoD rule for countries within the 
EU. It should also be taken into consideration that e.g Russa, still a member even 
though not participating the BPAC conferences, not being a member of the EU could 
be subject to EU-legislation. 
Denmark, Frank Gottlieb, informed that he has been approached by the Competition 
Authorities (Konkurrencestyrelsen) questioning the PoD rule. From his point of view 
the rule is not consistent with Danish legislation. 
 
After a discussion and an exchange of opinions and facts on keeping or dismissing 
the Port of Departure Rule, its background and purpose including deep-ses pilots 
maintaining their competence, it was decided that the representatives should send 
member states’ view on the matter including if and why they want to keep the rule 
and how is it possible in a legal perspective. The result should be sent to Pernilla 
Bergtstedt and Elfriede.Reif, who will then look further into the matter. 
 
 

7. MoU / ToR 
The details of the draft MoU were discussed. Pernilla Bergstedt will revise the draft 
according to the input given by the delegates, and will forward the revised document 
to member states for their acceptance notes. 
 
The accepted document will be forwarded to member states in a paper version for 
their signatures. Name and addresses of the person appointed to sign should be 
forwarded to the President or the Secretariat. 
 
 

8. Country Questionnaire 
The President implied that the present country questionnaire is no longer up to date 
and suggested that an easier formula was found with focus on statistics as well as 
accidents. 
Frank Gottlieb showed the Danish reporting system for pilots and suggested that 
other member state use the system. This will provide identical useful statistics. 
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Germany, Daniela Nissen volunteered to revise the country questionnaire form and 
present a frame proposal for a new form at the next conference.. A technical solution 
of how to administer the form on the BPAC homepage must be decided on. 
Delegates must contribute. 

  
 

8,  Placement of the Secretariat 
No other countries volunteered to take over the task of holding the Secretariat. 
Denmark will hold the Secretariat until 2014, when the item will be on the agenda. 
 
 

9.   North European Deep Sea Pilotage Authorities 
Duncan Glass, Trinity House, informed that the effort to bring 8 North Sea countries 
together in a mutual understanding has resulted in a communication forum.  
Further he informed that a revision of Res. A 486 had been rejected by the MSC. 
He also told about renewal of licenses and the licensing of captains of other 
nationalities as well as ECDIS training. 
 

10. ISPO Standard / Quality Management System for pilotage 
Martin van der Hoek from the Lodswesen in the Netherlands had been invited to tell 
about the ISPO in his country. He pointed out that the name ISPO Standard is not 
accurate as it is a code, not a standard. 
 

 
11. Mutual information 
 - Plans and development within the pilotage authorities in the member states since 
 the last conference 
 

Delegates gave a report on their national situation. 
 
(See presentations from Finland, Germany, Poland and NEDSPA on the homepage) 
 
 

12. A short statement from representatives 
IMPA. Stig Thomsen, Danish Pilots, reported from IMPA and told that they are 
pleased with new boarding arrangements and referred to the IMPA website for more 
information. 
He also told about E-navigation and AIS as well as voice data records in connection 
with e.g. accidents showing less appropriate conversation. 
The next meeting will take place in September, see impa2012.com for registration 
etc. 
EMPA. Jan Magne Fosse, Norway, reported from EMPA, who has decided on a more 
relaxed attitude towards E-navigation. It will mean a big advantage, but they foresee 
a long way before it is on board. He mentioned a corresponding group in IMO.  
 
 

13. Date and place for the next meeting 
The Finnish representatives announced that Finland would be pleased to host the 
BPAC conference 2013. 
Date and place will be informed later. 
 
 

14. Any other business 
No delegates had issues to be discussed under this item. 
 
 

15. Closing of the conference 
The President expressed her satisfaction with the outcome of the conference and 
thanked the delegates for their cooperation. The President also gave a warm thank to 
the Polish hosts for their hospitality and a well arranged conference. 



 
Report on the Conference of the Baltic Pilotage Authorities Commission (BPAC) 
Gdynia 29-31 May 2012  -6- 

ANNEX 1 
LIST OF PARTICIPANTS BPAC 2012 

Country Name and title Email & phone Company Address 
Secretariat/ 
Denmark 

Frank Adler Gottlieb 
Pilotage Superintendent/ 
BPAC Secretary General 

fgo@lodstilsynet.dk 
+45 7240 54890 
+45 4129 1770 (direct) 

Danish Pilotage Authority Kastellet 1 - DK 2100 
København 

- Inger Andersen 
Senior assistant/BPAC 
Secretary 

ina@lodstilsynet.dk 
+45 7240 54890 
+45 3010 0551 (direct) 

Danish Pilotage Authority  Kastellet 1 - DK 2100 
København 

Denmark Stig D. Thomsen 
Pilot,  
DANA International matters 

stig.d@thomsen.tdcadsl.dk 
+45 4082 2679 

Danish Maritime Pilots’ 
Association 

Danish Pilots 
DANA, Havnegade 55, 
DK-1052 København 

Estonia Aivo Pitk 
Member of Management 
Board 

aivo.pitk@loots.ee 
+372 605 3800 
+372 504 1287 
+372 605 3810 

Estonian Pilot Sadama tee 9 
Vilmisi, Estonia 

Finland Valtteri Laine 
Traffic Manager 

Valtteri.Laine@trafi.fi 
+358 400 64 4198 

Finnish Transport Safety 
Agency 

Kumpulantie 9 
FI-00520 Helsinki 

 Aleksi Uttula 
Captain/Chief Adviser  
 

Aleksi.Uttula@trafi.fi 
Tel: +358 20 618 6468 
 

Finnish Transport Safety 
Agency; Trafi 
Regulation/ Transport Operators  

Kumpulantie 9, 00520  
P.O.Box 320  
FI-00101 Helsinki 

Germany Elfriede Reif Mail: Reif@bmvbs.bund.de 
Tel.: 0049 228 3004625 
Mob.:0171 2012656 
Fax:  0049 228 3001454 

Bundesministerium für Verkehr, 
Bau nd Stadtentwicklung 

Robert Schuman Platz 1 
53175 Bonn 

 Daniela Nissen 
Head of Section Economic 

daniela.nissen@wsv.bund.de 
+ 49 (0)431- 3394-8200 

Fax + 49 (0)431- 3394-6399 

Waterways and Shipping 
Directorate North 
 

Hindenburgufer 247 
24106 Kiel 

 Christian Subklew Mail: info@rostockpilot.de 
Tel.: 0381 2060380 
Mob: 0178 808 22 44 
Fax: 0381 2060301 

Lotsenbrüderschaft 
Wismar/Rostock/Stralsund 
Körperschaft des öffentlichen 
Rechts 

An der See 14 
18119 Warnemünde 
 

 Gerd Pitschmann 
Captain, pilot 

g-pitschmann@t-online.de 
+49 431 6694 0530 
+49 171 436 2577 
+49 4349 909958 

Baltic Pilots Kiel 
Lotsenbrüderschaft Kiel-Lübeck-
Flensburg 

Schleusseninsel 6 
D-24159 Kiel 

Norway Jan Magne Fosse 
Captain 

jan.magne.fosse@kystverket.no 
+47 95190560 
 

Norwegian Coastal 
Administration 

Sellevoll 5911, 
Alversund, Norway 

Poland Krzysztof Kuropieska 
Senior Expert 

kkuropieska@transport.gov.pl 
+48 22630 1808 
Fax +48 33630 1497 

Ministry of Infrastructure 
Shipping Safety Dept. 

4/6 Chalubinskiego str 
Poland 

 Andrzej Królikowski dum@umgdy.gov.pl 
Tel. 00 48 586208275 
fax 00 48 58 6203039 

Maritime Office in Gdynia 
 

ul. Chrzanowskiego 10, 
81-338 Gdynia 
 

 Kazimierz Goworowski 
Captain 

k.goworowski@marbalco.com 
pilot@marbalco.com  
Phone:+48 58 551 70 37 
Fax:    +48 58 551 68 38 
Mobile:+48 602 281 932 

UMS Marbalco Co., Ltd  
 

3 Maja 21/2 str 
81-747 Sopot 
Poland 

 Miroslaw Drozd 
Captain 

mirekdrozd@szczecinpilot.pl 
+48 60 1762639 
+48 91 4634289 

Polish Maritime Pilots’ 
Association 
Szczecin Pilot Co. 

FioletowaStr 60/7 
Szczecin, Poland 

 Jerzy Kaczmarek 
President of Polish Maritime 
Association 

unipil@gd.onet.pl 
Tel.: (58) 661-44-76 
Fax: (58) 620-31-16 

Polish Maritime Pilots 
Associacion 

Unipil Sp. z o.o. 
Hryniewickiego 10,  
81-340  

 Janusz Majewsdki 
 

   

 Marek Bielecki pilot@portgdansk.pl  
Tel. 00 48 58737 96 59 
fax. 00 48 58 343 17 31 

Gdańsk-Pilot" Sp. z o.o.  ul. Przemysłowa  
6 
80-542 Gdańsk 

 Ryszard Wróbel unipil@gd.onet.pl 
Tel.: (58) 661-44-76 
Fax: (58) 620-31-16 

Unipil Sp. z o.o. 
 

Hryniewickiego 10,  
81-340 Gdynia 
 

 Jaroslaw Krupski 
 

jarek.dpo@op.pl 
tel. 0048 91 4325600 
fax. 0048 91 4325606 

Szczecin Pilot Station ul. Światowida 24  
71- 727 Szczecin  
 

Sweden Pernilla Bergstedt 
Captain/BPAC President 

Pernilla.Bergstedt@transportstyrelsen.se 
+46 11911414 
+46 734321414 

Swedish Transport Agency PO Box 653 
SE-60115Norrköping, 
Sweden 

 Monica Sundklev 
Natical Advisor 

Monica.sundklev@transportstyrelsen.se 
+46 111911254 
+46 734321254 

Swedish Transport Agency PO Box 653 
SE-60115Norrköping, 
Sweden 

 Anders Alestam anders.alestam@sjofartsverket.se Swedish Maritime Box 855 
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Captain, Area Manager 
 

0771 63 00 00 
Fax 040 204399 
Direct tel/Mobil 010 478 478 3 

Administration 201 80 Malmö  

 Patrik Wikand 
Pilot 
 

Patrik.Wikand@Sjofartsverket.se 
+46 (0) 708 633912l 

Svenska Lotsförbundet  

NEDSPA Duncan Glass 
Captain, Director of pilotage  

Duncan.glass@thls.org 
 

Corporation of Trinity House  

Netherlands Martijn van der Hoek M.Hoekvander@loodswezen.nl   
 

 


